

NAPTON ON THE HILL PARISH COUNCIL

Planning Meeting of Napton Parish Council Monday 18th July 2016 7.30 pm MINUTES

- **1. Present:** Napton Parish Councillors, Linda Gooderham, John Veasey, Richard Woodcock & Gordon Clarke. Parish Clerk, Jayne Warman.
- **2. Apologies for Absence:** Councillor Jackie Alsop. Cllr Chris Williams & Cllr John Appleton
- **3. Declaration of Personal or Disclosable Pecuniary Interests:** Cllr Clarke declared an interest in item 5a and left the meeting during the vote
- 4. Comments and Questions from the Public: None
- 5. Planning applications and decisions (Stratford District Council)

A. Ref: 16/01738/FUL

Proposed: Replacement porch, rear first floor gabled extension, reconstruction of

garage with home office above.

Location: Hillcote, The Butts, CV47 8LT

Applicant: Mr Kevan Fell

It was reported that the applicant had consulted widely with neighbours and that there had been no adverse comments. Cllr Woodcock proposed that the application be supported. Seconded Cllr Veasey. All in favour.

B. Reference: 16/02160/FUL

Proposed: Erection of a modular class room including necessary ancillary and Enabling works, and removal of existing temporary modular class room

Location: St Lawrence Primary School, Napton CV47 8LU

Applicant: The School Governors

A representative from the School Governors explained that the existing porta cabin is no longer fit for purpose. The new building will be modular and will have solar panels which will provide an income generating opportunity in the future. The school has no plans to go beyond a one form entry but needs the space for small group work and other targeted support activities. Cllr Woodcock proposed that the application be supported. Seconded by Cllr Gooderham (Cllr Clarke left the room for the vote). All in favour.

Whilst supportive of the application the PC will be requesting the following conditions:-

No construction/demolition work is to be undertaken at weekends

- Whilst recognising that safety is paramount the PC will request that any
 external lighting is kept to a minimum to avoid disturbance to
 neighbouring properties.
- **6.** Payments requiring authorisation: the following payments were approved

Napton Village Hall £62 EON £219.32

The Clerk reported that VASA had requested payment for a volunteer driver who was out of pocket due to a mix up with dates. It was agreed that this should be paid but questions asked about how this could be avoided in the future.

- 7. Police & Crime Commissioner consultation: The Clerk reported that the current survey by the PCC to help determine policing priorities is open until 26th August. People can respond to the survey online at www.warwickshire-pcc.gov.uk or call 01926 412322 to request a hard copy printed version
- 8. Dates of future meetings

Mon 5th September Mon 3rd October